
Beaver Ball Games
Lucky For Family
Some families seem to live un­

der a lucky star and the Art Gard­
ner family seems to be one of 
them.

It will be recalled that last year 
Art was the winner of a ticket to 
Hawaii at a Beaver ball game. 
Last Thursday evening, at a game 
he did not attend, his grandson, 
Mike Beugli, aged three and a 
half, was the winner of a pony and 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Lester 
Beugli of Porltand, won a $150 
grocery order. Mrs. Beugli is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Art 
Gardner.

PEO Convention 
Reports Heard
At a called meeting June 19,

Chapter BS of the PEO Sister­
hood met with Mrs. W. H. Bridg- 
ers to hear state convention re­
ports given by Mrs. Robert C. 
Lindsay, president, and delegate 
to the convention.

Mrs. Lindsay reported three new 
chapters chartered during the 
year to bring the total in the state 
to 116 with more than 4,000 mem- 
bsrs. Supreme organizer Ethel O. 
Gardner of California, was honor 
guest.

The purposes of PEO are edu 
cational and charitable, and the 
Oregon chapter has sponsored 42 
loan fund girls for a total of more 
than $26,000. Fifteen Oregon girls 
are attending Cottey College and 
eight of these are scholarship stu­
dents.

Cottey is a Junior College for 
girls located in Nevada, Missouri 
and is owned and entirely support­
ed by PEO. A Cottey graduate 
with proper recommendations has 
an opportunity to take her third 
year of college in Paris at the 
Sorbonne, the Louvre and the A1 
liance Française.

This year at convention, $6,033 
was awarded in grants and schol­
arships with six Oregon girls re 
ceiving scholarships to Cottey.

Through the International Peace 
Fund established nationally by 
Supreme Chapter in 1949, students 
from 25 countries attended 52 un­
iversities and colleges in the 
United States and Canada in 1961 
62, and two of these were guests 
of the convention. The featured 
speaker at the educational hour 
was Mrs. Vimala Paulus, an In­
ternational Peace Scholarship stu­
dent from India, who received 
her doctorate from the University 
of Oregon this year.

Mrs. E. L. Bartholomew of 
Medford was installed as presi­
dent of the state chapter. Lewis 
and Clark college campus will be 
the site of next year’s convention, 
June 17, 18, 19, 1963.

Early September Wedding
Set for Peggy Bowerman
Mr. and Mrs. L. G. Bowerman 

announce the engagement of their 
daughter Peggy and Merritt E. 
Tuttle, son of Mr. and Mrs. Ed­
ward M. Tuttle of Milwaukie.

An early September wedding is 
planned after which the couple 
will return to Corvallis where both 
are students at Oregon State Uni­
versity. He will be a senior this 
year and she will be a junior.

Support Your Vernonia 
Friendship Jamboree!

DERREL ROSE
Our concern is to give you con­
siderate care, handle all details 
with a service of quiet dignity 
and beauty that w ill comfort 
you and your fam ily for years 
to come.

PRICKETTS
MORTUARY

OF FOREST GROVE
Please Call Collect 

1920 Pacific Ave.—Dial EL 7-3126

Summer School 
Tour Is Taken
Three teachers from the Ver­

nonia elementary schools took 
their summer school work this 
year in a different way which 
they found most interesting. They 
enrolled at Oregon College of Ed­
ucation, Monmouth, for a North­
west Pacific tour under the direc­
tion of Francis Haines, instruc­
tor in the social science depart­
ment who also is an author.

The tour left Portland June 18 
for a 12 day bus trip which cov­
ered 2400 miles, a history span 
of 150 years and included many 
points of interest overlooked by 
the average tourist. There were 
35 teachers on the bus, in addi­
tion to the instructor and driver. 
Those included from Vernonia 
were Mrs. Noma Callister, Mrs. 
Gladys Worthington and Mrs. 
Mathilde Bergerson.

The tour touched on history, 
geography, geology and science. 
Some of the points included were 
the north and south branches of 
the Oregon Trail along which they 
saw graves of pioneers, sites of 
massacres, and other historic 
events; various of the completed 
and uncompleted dams in both 
Oregon and Washington; the his­
toric Basque area of the Jordan 
valley; the Nez Perce Indian bat­
tle grounds and the grave of Chief 
Joseph; the old gold mining town 
of Idaho City; the unique and 
wonderfully attractive Chapel of 
the Rockies at Boise, Idaho; the 
Maryhill museum and Grand 
Coulee dam, to name a few.

At La Grande, they were en­
tertained by a choir of Indians. In 
Twin Falls, Idaho the Vernonia la­
dies were entertained at the home 
of Mrs. Worthington’s nephew and 
wife.

The instructor pointed out 
many things of interest along the 
way and gave much background 
information to help them enjoy 
the trip and to make it of value 
to them for future use in their 
teaching.

They returned home Saturday 
of last week feeling that the time 
had been very well spent.

Natal Grange
Honors Members
Last Saturday, June 30, about

60 people gathered at Natal
Grange hall to enjoy the presenta­
tion to Alice Peterson Lindsay of 
her 60-year membership pin and 
certificate for continuous member­
ship in Natal Grange. She be­
came a member in 1902, joined 
Pomona Grange in 1903, and state 
and national Grange in 1906.

An interesting program was ar­
ranged by the lecturer, ■ Mildred 
Tupper, including musical num­
bers by Pete Peshall and Alice 
Mills, a reading by Isabel Ander- 
egg and a recitation by Walter 
Mathews. Group singing led by 
Gerrie Hemeon and music by 
Alice Mills added interest to the 
occasion.

Noble Dunlap, brother-in-law 
to Alice, presented the pin and 
certificate to her. Mrs. Ruth 
Steers gave an interesting review 
of Mrs. Lindsay's life.

A 25-year pin was presented to 
Marion Steers and a gift from the 
Grange was given to the newly­
weds, Lawton and Chestine Wad­
dell.

Pot luck refreshemnts were 
served. Grange members from 
Warren, Fern Hill, Chapman, So. 
Scappoose and Pacific Grange 
were present.

At the meeting June 27 at Natal 
Grange the charter was draped 
in memory of Clyde Henderson.

The first and second degrees 
were conferred on Mr. and Mrs. 
Dee Hershey, Mr. and Mrs. Max 
O’Black, Mrs. Albert Schlehuber 
and Mr. and Mrs. Bud Hemeon. 
Mr. Schlehuber was already a 
member having belonged to the 
Grange in Salmon, Idaho.

Assembly President Due
At Mt. Heart Lodge Friday
At the meeting of Mt. Heart Re­

bekah lodge last Thursday even­
ing at the IOOF hall, plans were 
made for the president’s official 
visit here Friday night, July 6.

Gertrude Schalock, noble grand, 
presided over the meeting.

After the meeting refreshments 
of ginger bread and whipped 
cream and coffee were served by 
Mina Brown, Mary Sawyer and 
Maxine Akers.

Social club will be at Zoe Sal- 
omonsen's home July 10th.

Several members attended the 
convention at Clatskanie Monday. 
Among the 1963 convention offic­
ers installed were Marie Atkins 
as right supporter to the chair­
man and Dorothy Carter as con­
ductor.

Recent Arrivals
Make News Here
Mr. and Mrs. James Rierson are 

the parents of a girl Carol Lor­
raine who was bom June 13 and 
weighed 8 pounds 7 ounces. Lo­
cal grandmother is Mrs. Walter 
Forsyth.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Eckland are 
parents of a second son, Brian Lee, 
born June 27 at Wilcox Memorial 
hospital in Portland. He also 
weighed 8 pounds, 7 ounces. 
Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Jewell Lloyd and Harry Eckland. 
Great grandparents: Mr. and Mrs. 
E. L. Lloyd and Mr and Mrs. Jack 
Tomlin of Seaside.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wilcoxen are 
the parents of an eight pound girl, 
Kathi Denise, born June 29, at 
Wilcox Memorial hospital. Grand­
parents are Mr. and Mrs. O. J. 
Bernard! of Pittsburg and great 
grandmothers are Mrs. Katy Wil­
coxen of Astoria and Mrs. Joseph­
ine Bernardi of Portland.

A six pound 10 ounce daughter 
arrived Saturday, June 29, at Tu- 
ality hospital for Mr. and Mrs. Al­
exander Sword. She has been 
named Kala Faye and joins two 
brothers, Scott and Max. Grand­
parents are Mrs. Blanche Millis 
and Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sword. 
Mrs. Sword and her daughter 
came home Monday and are 
spending a few days with Mrs. 
Millis.

Odd Fellows
Confer Degrees
Visitors were entertained and 

the second degree was conferred 
on three visiting candidates at the 
meeting of the Vernonia Odd Fel­
lows lodge held Tuesday of last 
week, June 26.

Those on whom the degree was 
conferred were Robert and Leon 
Willson from Warrenton Lodge 
No. 243 and Severt Buvik from St. 
Helens lodge No. 117. Visitors 
were as follows: Warrenton, 10; 
St. Helens, six; Clatskanie, three 
and Seaside, one. Vernonia lodge 
had 14 members out.

Thursday, June 28, the above 
three candidates received the third 
degree at Clatskanie. Those from 
the Vernonia lodge who attended 
were Pete Wiederkehr, Carl Davis, 
Bob Spencer, Ernest Herman, Al­
bert Wood, Hugh Devine, Albert 
Tandy, Ike Dass, Frank Lentz and 
Les Galloway. They were the 
largest delegation of visitors from 
the seven lodges represented. 
Others were as follows: Warren­
ton, eight; Seaside, three; St. Hel­
ens, three; Kelso, two; Longview, 
two and Montana, one. Clatskanie 
had 13 members out.

Last Saturday, June 30, 11 Odd 
Fellows from here were at Forest 
Grove for the funeral of Oscar 
Shiffer at which they conducted 
lodge rites. Those who attended 
were Carl Davis, R. L. Spencer, 
Newell Wood, Charles Hickman 
and Frank Lentz who served as 
casket bearers and Albert Wood, 
Pete Wiederkehr, Albert Tandy, 
Hugh Devine, Ernest Herman and 
Cleve Mellinger.

*  Better Quality for Less Here!
FROZEN PIES S X 2 & *  3 $1 SALAD DRESSING ? " :  45c
BARBECUE BEANS “  2 /3 5 c  INST PUDDING KX  6 . 59c
DILL PICKLES -“ ,. 55c KRAFT CHEESE d 25c
PEPSI COLA Family Size Bottles ’ 6 . $1 STEAK SAUCE Mushroom 3 I 'ann 29C
CAT FOOD SS c .  10 -r  95c POTATO CHIPS 59c
margarine: ; ;  ,, 5-41 w o o l i t e 59c
WHITE BEANS 35c BROWNIE M IX  S S E S k  39c

SA M ’S FOOD STORE
FREE D E L I V E R Y ----------- PHONE HA 9-5501

Pythian Sisters 
Hold Memorial
At the meeting of Vernonia

Temple, Pythian Sisters held on
Wednesday evening, June 27 at 
the IOOF hall, memorial services 
for Mrs. Marie Laschinger were 
conducted by the most excellent 
chief, Cleo McNair and her of­
ficers. Mrs. Laschinger was a 
charter member of Willamette 
Temple No. 45 at Independence 
and two years ago she had re­
ceived recognition for 40 years of 
continuous membership there.

However, since her residence in
Vernonia, she had been so active 
in Vernonia Temple and so faith­
ful in her attendance that it was 
hard for anyone to remember that 
she was not a member here. Since 
this temple was not privileged to 
drape the charter for her, the me­
morial service was held. Nineteen 
members of the temple had at­
tended the services for her at the 
chapel that afternoon.

During the evening, the rug 
project was concluded by the 
committee headed by Mrs. Olivia 
Wood who had made the braided 
rug. This week she delivered the 
rug to Mrs. Maude Wells.

Mrs. Lucille Hickman was elec­
ted grand representative to attend 
grand temple sessions in Portland 
in October. Mrs. Cora Lange was 
named as alternate.

The September ways and means 
committee, Faye Davis, Catherine 
Lentz and Leah Stiff, started their 
project by distributing Happiness 
Bags which had with them a verse 
explaining their use. Members 
are to drop in coins when special 
pleasores come their way and 
write on the accompanying sheet 
of paper why the coin was added. 
The bags and reports will be re­
turned at the first fall meeting, 
September 12.

This was the last meeting until 
fall as the group recesses during 
July and August.

Following the meeting, refresh­
ments of cup cakes and coffee 
were served by Laureta Lamping, 
Grayce Bundy and Jennie Stan­
ley at tables beautifully decorated 
with red roses. Members whose 
birthdays had occurred during 
April, May and June found their 
cakes adorned with lighted can­
dles and Happy Birthday was 
sung to them.

Barracks Groups
Hear Delegates
The Vernonia Barracks and 

auxiliary held their June meet­
ings Monday of last week, June 
25, following the usual potluck 
dinner. There were 34 members 
in attendance.

Guest at the Barracks meeting 
was Joe Hensley from Barracks 
No. 53 in Portland, who is nation­
al assistant chief of staff. His wife, 
Ethel, junior past department pres­
ident, visited the auxiliary meet­
ing and gave an interesting talk 
concerning the recent department 
convention held at Newport. She 
stated that there are now 2,914 
auxiliary members in Oregon.

Leah Stiff and Mabel Gardner, 
delegates from the Vernonia aux­
iliary also reported on the conven­
tion which was the largest one 
held so far in Oregon.

Art Gardner and Loren Stiff, 
delegates for the Barracks, also 
reported to that group.

The next meeting of the Bar­
racks and auxiliary will be July 
23.

Newberg Yard Is Reception Scene
The Christian church parsonage 

at Newberg was the place chosen 
for the June 24th wedding of Miss 
Margaret Karen David, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Leroy David pre­
sently of Wheeler, Oregon and 
George Edward Miner, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Verl Barker of Vernonia.
The double-ring ceremony was 
performed at 5:00 p.m. by Rever­
end Sunkler in the presence of 
family members and close friends.

The bride, given in marriage by 
her father, wore a light beige suit 
with white accessories including 
white hat and veil. She carried a 
purple orchid on her white Bible.
She was attended by Miss Karen 
June Cornett as maid of honor who 
was attired in a navy blue suit 
with red accessories with corsage 
of white roses and stephanotis.

Archie Dass of Vernonia was the 
groom’s best man.

Following the ceremony, a re­
ception was held in the yard at the 
family horns of the bride’s parents 
in Newberg. The three-tiered rose­
decorated cake was cut by Mrs.
Irene David, aunt of the bride.
Mrs. Margaret James, sister of the 
groom, poured coffee and Mrs.
Elroy Miner, sister-in-law of the 
groom served punch. Miss Kathy 
Barker, sister of the groom, had 
charge of the guest book. Karen 
Chiply and Mary Meyers assisted 
with the serving and Linda Lud­
wig received the gifts.

Following the reception, the 
couple left for points north on 
their honeymoon trip with no des­
tination disclosed. They will make 
their home at Beaverton where
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Nothing to  buy! Nothing to w rite!
Here's all you do: Just drop by, write your name on an 
entry blank and try one of the new Homelite chain saws.
You'll be seeing the most dependable chain saw ever 
built. And you will automatically be in the big "Power-Up *
Sweepstakes”  in which 12 Homelite chain saws will be M
given away absolutely free. Don’t miss out, come in X
today! Entries must be in by July 20, 1962. | |

ONE HOMELITE CHAIN SAW TO BE H 
GIVEN AWAY FREE LOCALLY ON £

Saturday, July 21, 1962 £
|  KEASEY'S SAW SHOP 5
■y 292 Bridge Street Vernonia, Oregon ®
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both are employed at Tektronix. 
Mrs. Miner is a 1960 graduate of

the Newberg high school. He is a 
graduate of Vernonia high school 
and attended Portland State col­
lege.

Larry Hickman Serving
At Oceana, Virginia Base
Larry J. Hickman, airman, 

USN, son of Mr. and Mrs. Charley 
Hickman of 225 “C" St., Vernonia 
is serving with Utility Squadron 
Two, operating out of the Oceana 
Naval Air Station, in Virginia 
Beach, Va.

The squadron provides super­
sonic tracking targets for facilities 
on the Atlantic Coast. It flies the 
supersonic Chance Vought Cru­
sader, which recently replaced the 
older North American Fury jet.

Support Your Vernonia 
Friendship Jamboree!

Dem on ia £a<jle
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Crabbing - Clamming - Skin Diving

ANTLER COURTS
Netarts. Oregon

Bud and lien« Larson 
"Not Fancy — But Clean" 

L O W  R A T E S  
Couples $5.00 and up
Families $6.00 and up

Water Skiing - Fishing - Boating


